Dorridge Surgery PPG
Minutes of  meeting held on Tuesday 14th April 2015 at 7.00pm at the surgery

	1
	Apologies:  No apologies. Jenny, Ian, William, Yvonne, Anne, Mary, Abigail, Gerald, Don, Val and Amanda attended.
	7.00 – 7.05

	2
	The minutes of last meeting and matters arising
The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated and were taken as read

There were no matters arising
	7.05 – 7.10

	3
	Chairman's report and topics for discussionChair Person Report APRIL 2015

· Jenny reported on her time in Solihull hospital and the fact that the matron had made changes to the running of the ward in response to her comments.

· She  wanted to extend a huge thank you to everyone who helped with the open day. 

· She also raised the subject of how the Doctors wish to see the partnership working between the PPG and themselves and how we move forward in the future.  Amanda said that Dr Read would be attending the meeting in May and perhaps this could be discussed with him.
	7.10 – 7.20

	4
	Vice chairman's report
Report:
· The vice-chair attended the Solihull PPG Network meeting on the 26th March. He felt that under the new chairman this was working much better. He had circulated the minutes of the meeting on 26th March and reported on the agenda for the next meeting at the end of May

· The second  PPG open event is taking shape and a full planned programme will be available for the next Committee meeting.  

· Newsletter:   He asked Mary and Adelaide for information from them to use in a spotlight feature in the future.  He has produced an illustrated article about Dr Markham's trip to Africa for the next issue.  Gerald will be the featured member of the PPG for that issue

· Web Site:   on going. Ian and Amanda are getting together to ensure Amanda is able to update it easily.  The PPG are particularly keen that changes to opening times on Bank Holidays and information about Saturday openings should be accurate.  Amanda is hoping to be able to employ a young apprentice and thinks he/she could be a great help in managing the website.
	7.20– 7.30

	5
	Treasurer's report.  .

· A copy   had been emailed to all members showing that after paying Mind, the speaker at the Open afternoon, Ian's printing costs and extend costs the PPG still has a balance of £2099.52.

· It was agreed that the PPG would pay for 2 representatives to attend the National AGM on June 6th at £50 each. Jenny and Don will go.
	7.30– 7.35

	6
	Items from the Surgery
· Not many patients are completing the Friends and Family test questionnaire.  Amanda is going to ask the doctors and nurses to be more proactive in handing them to patients.  There is also the opportunity to complete it online.  Other more detailed questionnaires may also be added to the website at particular times. She is also thinking of handing out questionnaires at the open events.

· A few suggestions have been received via the suggestion box and Amanda has a noticeboard which explains what the surgery is doing in response to these.  She mentioned that she had supplied umbrella stands in response to 1 request but that patients were using these as rubbish bins instead!  Ian said he would give her some old walking sticks so that it would be more obvious that they were for umbrellas and sticks.

· She is keen to do more for carers and is meeting with the person in charge of Carers support locally.  Amanda floated the idea of providing monthly coffee mornings for carers probably on a Sunday morning.  She is going to try to cooperate with other local surgeries so that Dorridge would only be responsible every 3rd or 4th month.  Drivers would be needed.  It was suggested that the coffee bar in Sainsburys might be an ideal venue.
	7.35– 7.40

	7
	Open meetings, 
· De-brief on first open event. It was agreed that the event had been very enjoyable and a success. About 40 people had attended but quite a few did not come till later in the afternoon.  It was agreed that in future we would have to be clearer about timing.  

· Ian will do a report on the March event and publicise the June event in the next newsletter

· Amanda will target patients with breathing problems, asthma etc by messages on their prescriptions to let them know about the meeting in June

· Ian suggested asking patients to sign up/ register for the next event  so that we have a better idea of who might be attending.   Ideally this will be done on line but if patients do not have computers they will need to register at the surgery
· The PPG would like some of the doctors to attend the meetings.
	7.40 -7.50

	8
	AOB
Corkhill award. Don and Amanda have worked very hard to produce our submission for the Corkhill award which has to be submitted by 20th April. They were both thanked for all their efforts.


	7.55 -  8.00

	9
	Date of next meeting.  NB THIS HAS CHANGED Tuesday 19th May
Val recorded her apologies for this meeting
	


